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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 
What a great year of golf we have had in 2008. I want to thank the membership for 
all of their support during the year and encourage all of you to be at our next open 
meeting. The meeting will be held at The Legends and Heroes snack bar on October 
16, 2008 starting at 6:30 P.M. This is the meeting where you will be selecting your 
board members for 2009, so I hope to see you all there.  
 

I would like to congratulate Jay Connor for winning the Club Championship for his second straight year. 
Jay is a deserving champion and a good representative of our club. Great job! 
 
A special thanks to our Board members for their outstanding job on all the committees they served on 
this year. Thank you to my friend, Neil Thomas, for his mentoring this year and to Rick Rusk, my vice-
president, for his leadership. My heartfelt special thanks to the Rules Committee and Freida Aichele for 
finally getting our slow play rules in effect. This is probably the thing that I will be most proud of when I 
look back at my year as your President. We have not had a round of golf over 4 hours and 40 minutes in 
a home tournament since the rule was adopted and the clocks put in use. Thank you all and I look 
forward to seeing you on the course and at the open meeting. 
 
Ken Lyon 
President 
 
Election Details 
 
The Positions to be filled are President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer and Member-at-Large, (2) 
positions. Nominations will also be accepted from the floor. 
 
 
The candidates are: 
 



President                    Rick Rusk 
Vice President           Jesse Sierra 
Secretary                    Ken Lyon 
                                    Chuck Heath 
Treasurer                   Paul Christianson 
Member-at-Large      Tim Bryan 
  (2 positions )             Alan Coney, Sr. 
                                     Bob Pando 
                                     Brad McKernan 
 
Neil Thomas 
Nomination Committee Chair 
  
 
 
 
 
Vice President’s Message 
 

Hello RGC Members, 
 
It has been a great year for the club. I agree with Ken on the successful 
implementation of the slow play rule. It has been a long time coming but it has been 
worth the effort. I appreciate the support from all the members who are responsible 
for speeding up play. There is nothing fun about waiting for every shot. Thanks to all 
of you. 
 

The RGC Christmas Party is scheduled for December 6, 2008, at the Sunrise Golf Club. This is always a 
fun celebration for members and their spouses. New Board Members will be introduced, raffle prizes will 
be awarded, dinner and dancing will be included. A sign-up form is attached. You can also sign up on the 
web site using PayPal. Be sure to indicate your menu selection for each person in you party. 
 
Thanks and see you on the course. 
 
Rick Rusk 
Vice President 
 
 
 
 
 

Handicapper’s Message 
 
Hello everybody! 
 
We just finished the Club Championship and a lot of players were unsure how to adjust 
the holes for handicap differential.  The following is information from the USGA 
Handicap System Manual.  Hope this helps you understand it.  
 
9-3. Assignment of Strokes 

a. Where To Take Strokes 



…”For formats in which handicap strokes are used on specific holes during the course of play (Match Play), a 
player generally takes them in the order assigned on the scorecard. For example, a player receiving three 
strokes takes them on the first, second, and third stroke holes.”... ("The Rules of Golf," Rule 33-4). 
 
So for Diamond Oaks, if you receive three strokes, those would be allocated on the number 1 (18th), 2 (9th) 
and 3 (12th) handicap holes. 
 
We have three Eclectic Tournament events left; they are Past Presidents (November 2nd), Turkey Shoot 
(November 16th) and Eclectic Final (December 7th) 
 
If you have any questions on either Handicap or Eclectic, please contact me at either 
handicapper@rosevillegolfclub.com or 782-3579. 
 
See ya, 
Gary A Krohn 
Handicap Chairman 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RGC – Bookkeeper Report – 2nd Quarter 2008 
 

RGC Newsletter - 3rd Quarter  
 
 

 
The tournament fund is in good financial shape with a little surplus retained to pay for 
office supplies, and any other expenses. 
 
Thank you for including entry slips along with your payment when you enter a 
tournament.  It makes my job much easier.  Whether you enter via an entry slip or pay 
on PayPal, you may put notes of special circumstances on them such as who you want 
to play with (if possible), request an early or late tee time, or other comments.  The 

tournament director will try to accommodate your request if possible. 
 
A number of you are due prizes from previous tournaments.  These are normally prizes from “away” golf 
tournaments, refunds of entry fees in tournaments in which you could not play, overpayments of entry 
fees, skins, etc.  Note that any prizes won (Low Gross, Low Net, etc.) at Roseville Golf Club (RGC) home 
tournaments are posted to your account in the Diamond Oaks pro shop.  I do not have those prize 
winnings. 
 
A “Prizes Coming?” sheet is posted on the Bulletin Board or at the check-in table at each tournament 
listing those golfers who are playing in that particular tournament who have prizes due them.  Check 
with me, the tournament director, or his designee at the conclusion of your golf round to receive your 
prize.   
 



For those of you who do not play in many tournaments, check the quarterly Newsletter to see if your 
name is listed.  Prizes that are over 6 months old and unredeemed may be forfeited to the tournament 
fund so it’s important for you to check your Newsletter.  If your name is listed, contact me and let me 
know how I can get the prize to you.  My        e-mail address is Corney1@starstream.net.   
 
 
 
The following golfers have unclaimed prizes: 
 
  Anderson, Matt Bouschet, Glen Carlson, Erik (2) 
  Drabik, Bill  Garbe, Wes  Gasca, Gerard 
  Haley, Bill  Harlan, Jack (2) Herman, Scott 
  Isaacks, Emitt Martinez, Raul Mathews, Jim 
  McElhatton, Tom McEvoy, Mark McMaster, Randy 
  Morgan, Ron  Orenchuk, Roman Pavone, Sam 
  Phelan, Mike (2) Stratton, Monty Wilson, Gary 
  Wittkop, Ken 
 
It is extremely important that you notify the tournament director at least 24 hours in advance if you 
cannot play in a particular tournament.  Your entry fee will be refunded.  However, except in 
emergencies, the entry fees cannot be refunded if notification is received within 24 hours of the 
tournament tee times. 
 
At all RGC home tournaments the results are normally posted on our website (rosevillegolfclub.com) 
about a week after the conclusion of the tournament.  However, these results are not “posted/paid” to 
your account for about 72 hours.  This delay is to allow you time to review the results to ensure their 
accuracy.  If you notice an error, immediately bring it to the tournament director’s attention.  It’s 
extremely difficult to correct any errors once the amounts are posted and paid to the individual golfer’s 
account. 
 
I hope all of you are enjoying the club and your golf outings with your fellow RGC members.  See you on 
the course! 
 
Thanks. 
 
Jerry Cornelius 
RGC Tournament Bookkeeper 
 
 
 
SECRETARY’S MESSAGE 
 
 

 
Well it is renewal time again. As of October 1st, we can start adding new members and 
they can play in the remaining tournaments for 2008 and all of the 2009 tournaments.  
New members can get some required rounds in for the NCGA Qualifying events coming 
up next year.  Remember, join now, or join later, the membership is only good for the 
calendar year.  If you have a friend that has been thinking about joining, now is the 
time to follow through.  For those of you that pay for the Diamond Membership level, 
please see the Pro shop to get your member packet for that level.   

 



With the larger membership base, and all of the payment options, Paul and I have had a very busy year.  
Please note the following and keep it in mind when you renew or pay for other events: 

 If you pay by check, please make the payments for like items and don’t combine them into one 
large payment.  Tournament funds go to a different fund and it makes it difficult to keep track 
and transfer payments back and forth between accounts.  You can pay for more than one 
tournament at a time, or you can pay for multiple memberships with one check, and also a 
number of Christmas party reservations with a single check, but please don’t combine them all 
into one payment. 

 Please renew early and keep track of your payment.  Remember, there is a significant discount for 
renewing before the November 30th deadline.  Around the end of November there will be a 
reminder to renew.  If you renewed early and receive a call, please let me know so I can check 
your status to make sure the application did not get missed.  There were some problems with Pay 
Pal last year that took some time to sort out as well as payments to the Pro Shop that were filed 
before I processed them. 

 Please fill out your application in full.  There are sometimes changes in phone, email, and address 
listings, and we need to verify that our current information is correct.  Make sure you can receive 
email at the email address you give us.  We get quite a few kickbacks from business addresses. 

 
If you have a change of address, phone number or email, please use the quick link at 
www.rosevillegolfclub.com as it will notify all of us that need the information.  You can contact me 
directly at chuck.heath@comcast.net or on my cell phone at 916 995-9986.  Thanks again.   
 
Chuck Heath 
Secretary 2008 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

ROSEVILLE GOLF CLUB 
 

 
OPEN MEETING    

Elections of new Board Members 
 

Thursday, October 16, 2008 
 

6:30 PM 
 
 

DIAMOND OAKS  
LEGENDS AND HEROES SNACK BAR 

 

Refreshments will be served and a 50-50 drawing will be held for the 
2008 Christmas Party Fund. 



 

 

The Roseville Golf Club  
Christmas Party 

December 6, 2008  

7:00 pm – 11:55 pm 

(Cocktails at 6:30) 
To Be Held At:  
The Clubhouse  

(At Sunrise Golf Course)  
6412 Sunrise Blvd.  

Citrus Heights, CA 95610  
 

Cost: $25.00 per person 

The Menu includes: 
Prime Rib or Chicken 

Scalloped Potatoes 
Fresh green beans sautéed with bacon, mushrooms and onions 

Caesar Salad 
Rolls and Butter 

Dessert 
Coffee (Regular and Decaf) 

No Host Bar 
 



 

 
  

Roseville Golf Club  
Christmas Party  

Saturday, December 6, 2008 
 The Clubhouse at Sunrise Golf Course  

6412 Sunrise Boulevard         Citrus Heights, California  

7:00 PM – 11:55 PM (Cocktails at 6:30 PM)  

Reservation Form  
Name(s)  

Number attending ______________ x $25 = $____________   

Choice of Entrée: #________ Beef and/or #________Chicken  

You may use Pay Pal or mail check, along with 
this application, directly to:                      

 
RGC 
P.O. Box 248  
Roseville, CA 95678  
 

No reservations will be accepted after November 15, 2008. We must have all applications, (pay-pal 
or check), in our possession by November 15, 2008. Any applications received after that date will be 

placed on a waiting list. 
 

 



MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION AND DUES FOR CALENDAR YEAR 2009 
I hereby apply for membership in the Roseville Golf Club. If accepted, I agree to observe all the By-Laws and Rules and Regulations of the Club..(Shown at 
www.rosevillegolfclub.com) 
 
__________________________________________________________                                              ___________________________ 
NAME (PRINT OR TYPE)                                                                                                                     GHIN #, IF APPROPRIATE 
 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
ADDRESS                                                     CITY                                   STATE                                      ZIP 
 
_____________________________________                                   _____________________________________________________ 
PHONE                                                                                                E-MAIL (TO BE USED BY RGC ONLY) 

 
Do you want to receive newsletters by e-mail?   YES_____   NO_____    AMOUNT ENCLOSED_$___________________ 
 

         DIAMOND upgrade 

            Regular RGC         including RGC  

           MEMBERSHIP           MEMBERSHIP 

BY AFTER BY AFTER 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: 
“ROSEVILLE GOLF CLUB”  

ALL RETURNED CHECKS SUBJECT TO: 
$10 + BANK CHARGES  NOVEMBER 30  NOVEMBER 30  NOVEMBER 30  NOVEMBER 30 

MEMBERSHIP NEW $80 $80 $150 $150 

RENEWAL OF LAST YEAR MEMBERS $65 $80 $135 $150 

Past RGC Presidents $40 $50 $110 $120 

Husband & Wife Joining (2 memberships) $130 $160 $265 $275 

Junior Membership (under 18 years of age) Birth date- ____________   

(GHIN AND NCGA MEMBERSHIP CARD ONLY) $8  $8  N/A N/A 
 

CLUB SECRETARY     
                                                                          Office Use Only:  
 Mail to:                                                                                               APPLICATION # 
ROSEVILLE GOLF CLUB                                                                                                          
P O Box 248 
Roseville, CA 95678 
                                     
                  
 
 

 Date Received:                        
 Payment: 
 Check Number:                        
 Entered Computer:                                
 Newsletter Mailed: 
N    A    P 



 


